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Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

How exciting it is to write this letter and update all of you on the great progress of our
new work in Tafunsak. On March 13", we started a Sunday night Bible Study and had
over twenty-five people there. We have a good group of people that are faithful to
every service, and at least twenty-five people in church every week. God has been
blessing; He is the One that has opened up many doors. We have seen two saved from
that area, and the church in Malem has helped us knock on almost all the doors in the
area. This week, | have a meeting with a young man named Judson, who told me that
he is not sure where he will spend eternity if he dies. Pray that God will open his eyes
and show him his need of salvation. Judson has been faithfully coming to our services.

We had a work day at the new church, where lots of men showed up to help with
repairs. The building has been sitting for quite some time. The weather out here is hard
on things, because if it doesn’t rust, the termites will eat it, or the sun will ruin it. The
structure of the building is good, but doors, windows, and some walls needed to be
replaced or repaired. Now, things are looking better, and soon we will have a painting
day to finish up the project. The Sunday after the workday, all the men that helped
came, and were excited to show their families what projects they had helped with.
Praise the Lord for a good group of men that were willing to help.

In March, | turned over the youth to Chris, and he has been doing very well. In fact,
Pastor Henry and Chris are now running the Sunday night and Wednesday night
services in Malem. It is nice to see these trained men taking over the work in Malem, as
God has opened new opportunities for us to do. Pray that God would continue to use
and help Pastor Henry and Chris as their ministries grow.

We want to thank you all for your faithful support and prayers as we minister in Kosrae.
We know that the economy is not great, but you have been faithful, and God has
supplied our every need. Because of your faithfulness, you too will take part in the
rewards of those that have accepted Christ as Saviour. In March, a twenty-year-old
young man came to me to make sure that Heaven was his home. His name is Palokea
Jonas. On visitation in April, Victor Edwin bowed his head and accepted Christ’s free gift
of salvation. Please pray for both of these young men as they are in a discipleship
program, and as they begin their new walk with God.

Until He Comes,
Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter
danielfetters@hotmail.com



